Mobile phone/Photo policy

Policy statement:
We believe that keeping children safe is of paramount importance. Volunteers and visitors to the setting are asked to place their mobile phones in the kitchen area, which is closed off to the children during sessions. This is to ensure that only photographs are taken of the children with the preschool’s own digital camera and only when consent from parents/carers has been received during the completion of registration forms.
The procedures for staff are slightly different because of the difficulty with ensuring a clear mobile signal and the fact that we do not have a land line in the hall. Staff have previously expressed concerns that they may not be contactable in an emergency. It has therefore been agreed that staff can put their mobile phones on the piano if they wish. If a staff member’s phone rings during session, they should firstly liaise with the preschool leader and then check their phone at a suitable opportunity. Staff must not be on their phone during session times unless in an emergency.
*When volunteers/visitors arrive at the setting, they are asked by the member of staff to place their phone in the kitchen. This is to be recorded in the visitors signing in book.

*Staff are advised in the Employee Handbook that they should keep their mobile phones on the piano during and session and the main building risk assessment includes a reminder for this.

*Parental permission for taking photos is asked for when children initially register at the setting, this includes photos for learning journeys, parent displays and local press.

*However, the setting only uses such photos for children’s learning diaries or displays within the setting. To protect children with never include their pictures on our website. As a pack away setting we always remove all photos of children when the setting is being used by another user.

*The setting never displays a child’s full name alongside their photograph.

*Staff only ever updates children’s learning journeys within the setting: these are not taken home because this has safeguarding implications, all learning journeys are kept in each child’s drawer and the unit is locked away when not in session.
Children are encouraged to look through their learning diaries in session and other children or adults in session may be a part of this, the learning diaires do not contain confidential information.

Signed……………………………………Name /position………………………

Updated            January 2014 
